
      Staff Report    ITEM No. 21 

APPEAL OF VENDING PERMIT DENIAL 

December 22, 2015 

BACKGROUND: 

Chad Watkins was issued a license to operate a food cart on the City sidewalk on 

Welch Avenue for the period of October 30, 2014, until October 30, 2015, pursuant to 

the vending code revision which became effective in February 2015. Mr. Watkins forgot 

to renew his permit, and therefore, it has expired. 

After becoming aware of this fact, Mr. Watkins sought to apply for a new license at the 

same site.  However, under the ordinance’s administrative policies governing vending 

carts (See Section II. 7 attached) that were approved by the City Council in February of 

2015, an application for a vending cart permit must include a letter of support from the 

adjacent property owners and management of the business located in those properties. 

The City Clerk received the attached email from Patti Boon who represents the owner of 

the adjacent building, the Randall Corporation indicating that they do not support the 

placement of Mr. Watkins' cart at this location since it conflicts with their tenant's 

business.  Given the absence of a letter of support, the City Clerk denied the issuance 

of the permit. 

Section XI of the attached administrative policies governing vending carts provides that 

an aggrieved party who has been denied a permit has right to appeal this decision at a 

hearing before the City Council. At the conclusion of the hearing, the City Council can 

then reverse, affirm, or modify the decision made by City staff. 

STAFF COMMENTS: 

It should be noted that while the City Council cannot waive the requirements of an 

ordinance, the Council can waive a requirement reflected in an administrative policy, 

which in this case is the requirement for a letter of support from the adjacent property 

owner. This would be similar to a request to waive certain requirements of the Council 

approved Purchasing Policy. 

Mr. Watkins has provided the City Council the attached letter presenting his justification 

for approving the application. The Administrative Policy is not clear regarding whether 

the letter of support must be obtained only for brand new applications, or whether it was 

also meant to be a requirement for renewals, too.  Staff believes that this issue should 

be clarified at some point.  This is not a renewal, however, since Mr. Watkins’ permit 

had expired. If he had not let the previous application expire, the recent letter from the 

Randall Corporation would not necessarily have disqualified him from receiving a 

renewal of his permit until the next renewal cycle. Unfortunately, the application did 



expire, so that a letter of support is now required for this new application unless the 

Council would choose, after a hearing, to waive it. 
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